

## STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

15 West Yakima Avenue, Suite 200 • Yakima, Washington 98902-3452 • (509) 575-2490

May 6, 2003

Mr. Mark Spurgeon
Eastmont School District
460 9th St NE
East Wenatchee, Washington 98802

RE: Voluntary Cleanup Program, Eastmont Junior High Road Reconstruction Project Review, Ecology Facility Site #83426117 (VCP #CE0095)

Dear Mr. Spurgeon:

I have reviewed your written request dated April 23, 2003 regarding the placement and capping of contaminated soils excavated during the reconstruction of 8th Street onto a portion of the Junior High School property west of Grover Street. Ecology agrees that capping of contaminated soils west of Grover Street on Eastmont Junior High School Property is acceptable. Please ensure that your environmental consultant, Forsgren Associates, provides adequate quality control of the construction project for inclusion in the final independent cleanup report.

The above listed request will be kept in the Central Files of the Central Regional Office (CRO) of Ecology for review by appointment only. Appointments can be made by calling the CRO resource contact, Roger Johnson, at (509) 454-7658.

Following submittal of your additional information and investigations, Ecology will review your voluntary cleanup action to determine if the release into the soil and groundwater at this site remains a threat to human health or the environment. The state, Ecology, and its officers and employees are immune from all liability and no cause of action of any nature may arise from any act or omission in providing this consultation. If you need further assistance or a clarification of the recommendations listed above, please contact me at (509) 457-7127.

Sincerely,

Norman T. Henner, P.E. Site Manager - Engineer Toxics Cleanup Program

cc: Jim Caldwell, Forsgren Associates